Green, Shonda (DTC)

From: Steven Broeckaert <Steven.Broeckaert@fcc.gov>

Sent: Thursday, November 03, 2016 4:11 PM

To: Carroll, Sean (DTC)

Cc: Katie Costello; stevehorvitz@dwt.com; Chowaniec, Michael A

(Michael.Chowaniec@charter.com); Cohan, Thomas P (thomas.cohan@charter.com);
zzMerrick, Sandra (DTC); DeRoche, Lindsay (DTC); Mael, Michael (DTC); zzClark, Sara
(DTC)

Subject: RE: Extension Request for MA DTC to Issue a Rate Order and Refunds

All,

Please consider this email as a grant of the two extensions as requested.
Best regards,

Steve

Steven A. Broeckaert
Senior Deputy Chief,
Policy Division,
Media Bureau

*** Non-Public: For Internal Use Only ***

From: Carroll, Sean (DTC) [mailto:sean.m.carroll@MassMail.State.MA.US]

Sent: Thursday, November 03, 2016 3:18 PM

To: Steven Broeckaert

Cc: Katie Costello ; stevehorvitz@dwt.com; Chowaniec, Michael A (Michael.Chowaniec@charter.com) ; Cohan, Thomas P
(thomas.cohan@charter.com) ; Merrick, Sandra (DTC) ; DeRoche, Lindsay (DTC) ; Mael, Michael (DTC) ; Clark, Sara (DTC)
Subject: Extension Request for MA DTC to Issue a Rate Order and Refunds

Hi Steve,

I am writing to request a six-day extension of (1) the deadline under 47 C.F.R. 76.933(g)(2) for the Massachusetts
Department of Telecommunications and Cable (MDTC) to issue a Rate Order on rates proposed and implemented by
Charter Communications (Charter) in its regulated Massachusetts communities, and (2) the one-year-period limitation of
refunds under 47 C.F.R. 76.942 with respect to rates in the same communities. The MDTC received Charter’s rate filing
on November 4, 2015, establishing the current due date for the Rate Order as November 4, 2016. The requested
extension would extend to November 10, 2016, the MDTC’s deadline to issue a Rate Order and order refunds on
Charter’s rates. Charter, representatives of which are copied on this email, has assented to these extensions as the
MDTC and Charter continue to explore the possibility of a voluntary settlement covering multiple MDTC dockets.

Thank you for your consideration and please let me know if you need any additional information.
Sean

Sean Carroll
Hearing Officer



Massachusetts Department of Telecommunications and Cable
1000 Washington Street, Suite 820

Boston, MA 02118-6500

(617) 368-1161

sean.m.carroli@state.ma.us

This communication and any communication incorporated herein, including attachments, may be subject to public disclosure as a “public record,” as
defined by M.G.L. c. 4, § 7, and subject to public inspection, examination, and copying pursuant to M.G.L. c. 66, § 10. This e-mail may contain
privileged or confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it from your system and advise the sender.



